Minutes - Board of Town Trustees

STATE	OF	ILLINOIS	
СООК	COI	UNTY	

Lemont Township Board Meeting-March 9, 2021

The Lemont Township board meeting was held on Tuesday, March 9, 2021 at the Township offices, 1115 Warner Ave., Lemont, IL and also by Zoom, due to covid restrictions. The Pledge of Allegiance was said and roll was taken by Clerk Barbara Buschman. On roll: Trustees Blatzer, Mollo, Sanderson, and Supervisor Shackel, present. Trustee Nicklas absent.

A motion was made to approve the minutes of the previous meeting by Trustee Blatzer, 2rd by Trustee Mollo. On roll call; Trustees: Blatzer, Mollo, Sanderson and Shackel-ayes; Trustee Nicklas was absent. A motion was made Trustee Blatzer, 2rd by Trustee Mollo, to approve minutes from Special Meeting. On roll call; Trustees: Blatzer, Mollo, Sanderson and Shackel-ayes. Trustee Nicklas was absent.

Treasurer's Report and Payment of Bills:

General Fund	\$ 5	56,484.27
Road & Bridge	\$ 9	97,098.33
Open Space	\$	260.00
General Assistance	\$	1,400.00

Motion to approve payment of bills and treasure's report made by Trustee Blatzer, 2nd by Trustee Mollo. On roll call; Trustees: Blatzer, Mollo, Sanderson and Shackel – ayes. Motion passed.

Matters from the Public: None

Reports: Supervisor

Supervisor Shackel reported the revenues have been slow coming in, due to the extension Cook County gave to taxpayers, but is getting better. He is pleased that we are about 80% on budget, which is great at this time. He has been working on a replacement for Elizabeth Ganta Rynne, who is retiring this year. Will give more info later in the meeting.

Highway Commissioner: Commissioner Mark Labno reported that due to the amount of snow this year, they have been very busy clearing almost 45" total that fell through January. The 300,000 tons of salt has been delivered, late, so we are full now. We were short during the last snowfall. The department continuing getting equipment ready for spring. A great big Thank you to the Lemont Lions for treating the road workers to lunch at Nick's. It was very much appreciated.

Trustee Nicklas arrived at 7:15 p.m

Clerk: Clerk Buschman reported early voting will be from March 22 until April 5th for the April 6th election. We do not have absentee ballots at the Township yet but you can go on-line to get one.

Assessor: No report. Assessor Jacobowski is still recuperating from surgeries in Louisiana. He is very ill but is improving. Our regards go out to him.

Human Services: Debbie Schmitt reported that tax services are in progress at the Township from AARP. Pathlights is the new name for Plows. Debbie is partnering with Pathlights to process LiHEAP assistance for seniors 60 yrs. and older. She is busy assisting people/seniors, as usual. Also, Debbie reported that the Lemont Lions are donating gift cards to go to needy families for Easter. She is making up treat bags that include their \$25 gift card. There will be grants worth \$150.00 from LiHEAP for summer cooling assistance. Debbie also emailed her report for the month to the Board.

Open Space/Facilities: Kathy Henrikson reported that she emalled her report to the Board. She spoke about events to happen like Earth Day which will include Girl Scouts/Boy Scouts and Lemont Garden Club. The office has been working on getting covid vaccine to those eligible. Rentals are opening up for resident at the Township Community Center. Trying to keep it around 50 people attending for now. Also, the Fire Department is going to be a site to give shots but haven't received the vaccine yet. Supervisor said the Township has been very helpful in getting seniors their shots.

New Business: Supervisor Shackel spoke about a replacement (Administrator) for Elizabeth Ganta Rynne. He has spoken to the trustees about who he feels is the best qualified. Most of the trustees approved. Mr. Glenn Paseiwicz is who was chosen to fill the position. Trustee Sanderson felt that the whole Board should have had input to the decision, especially when there were no other resumes submitted and it is a very important job. He also hopes the new board will become more involved in these type of decisions. Trustee Blatzer said she approved of the decision. Supervisor Shackel then made the motion, 2nd by Blatzer, to hire Pasiewicz as Lemont Township Administrator.

On roll call; Trustees: Blatzer, Mollo, Nicklas and Shackel-ayes; Sanderson - nay. Motion passed.

A motion was made by Blatzer, 2nd by Mollo, to approve Ordinance No. 2020-21-05, an ordinance Authorizing Transfers Between the Various Line items within the General Fund, The Road Fund and the General Assistance Fund. On roll call; Trustees: Blatzer, Mollo, Nicklas and Shackel-ayes; Sanderson – no. Motion passed.

A motion was made by Blatzer, 2nd by Nicklas, to adopt the Annual Town Meeting Agenda for Fiscal Year 2020-2021. On roll call; Trustees: Blatzer, Mollo, Nicklas and Shackel-ayes; Sanderson – no. Motion passed.

Motion to adjourn at 8:00 p.m. was made by Blatzer, 2nd by Mollo. On roll call; Trustees: Blatzer, Mollo, Nicklas and Shackel-ayes; Sanderson – no. Motion passed.

Barbara A. Buschman - Lemont Township Clerk